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Despite December Results, State Revenues Grew 5.7 Percent for 
the First Half of the Fiscal Year 

 

Trenton – New Jersey brought in $2.33 billion in revenues from its major taxes in 
December, 1.4 percent less than a year earlier, as collections of income, sales and 
corporation business taxes fell short of their monthly targets.  

 
Despite December’s results, revenues from major taxes posted strong overall results 
during the first half of the fiscal year. Their growth rate of 5.7 percent was the highest 
the State has seen since the first half of 2008. 
 
“We believe some of the year-over-year drop in income tax revenues that we saw in 
December was due to individual tax planning decisions that taxpayers made as 2012 
drew to a close,” said Treasury Chief Economist Dr. Charles Steindel.  
 
“In particular, it seems that less bonus income was realized in December 2013 than in 
December 2012.  At the end of 2012, many taxpayers were concerned about the 
prospect of higher federal tax rates taking effect in 2013 and sought to collect bonuses 
they were due before the end of 2012. “ 
 
“Last month, however, there were no similar reasons to accelerate income payments or 
capital gains into 2013 as compared with 2014,” Dr. Steindel said. “We therefore expect 



to see a normalizing effect on revenues in January as income events that were pushed 
to occur in December 2012 instead of January 2013 follow a more typical path and 
appear as part of our January 2014 revenues. That has already been evident in the 
income tax collection levels we have seen so far this month which are trending higher 
than they were at the beginning of 2013. 
 
“We continue to see signs of firming in the New Jersey economy, including rates of job 
growth that are running ahead of those in neighboring states, gains in auto sales, 
strengthening of the housing market and continued reductions in our unemployment 
rate,” State Treasurer Andrew Sidamon-Eristoff observed. “These are all positive 
indicators for the State’s revenue outlook for the second half of the fiscal year.” 
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